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Ascertainment that a quorum is present.
Adoption of standing orders.
Approval of the minutes of the last annual general meeting.
President’s Address.
Report of Directors.
Report of the Treasurer and consideration of accounts.
Report of the Auditor.
Declaration of Dividend and Interest Rebate.
Report of the Credit Committee.
Report of the Credit Control Committee.
Report of the Membership Officer.
Report of the Marketing Committee.
Report of the Insurance Committee.
Report of the Nominating Committee.
Election of Auditor.
Election of Directors.
Rule Amendments.
Any other business.
Announcement of election results.
Close of meeting.

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 



Annual General Meeting
Portadown Credit Union Ltd 
26 Market Street, Portadown

On Tuesday 29th November 2022
At 7pm



AGENDA

Nominations for the position of Directors shall be in writing signed by a Proposer and
Seconder, who shall be members of the Credit Union and also by the Nominee so as to
indicate his/her consent and shall be sent by hand or post so as to reach the registered Office
of the Credit Union at least three days before the date of the Annual General Meeting.  All
such Nominees must be members of the Credit Union and of full legal age.
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PRESIDENT’S ADDRESS

This is my final opportunity as president of Portadown Credit Union to report to you, the
members and therefore owners of this wonderful co-operative organisation. As the world
around us continues to evolve, with technology at the fore so must we continue to adapt both
the way we operate and our accessibility options. The need for an online platform was
highlighted by the depredations of the Covid pandemic and we are now in the process of
providing a full online service for all our members. This being said, we the management,
staff and volunteers of Portadown Credit Union, want to reassure our members that this will
in no way effect our community ethos by which we have pledged to operate since our
inception, and we have no doubt that continuing to provide our usual face to face facilities
will remain at the heart and forefront of the services we offer.

Regretfully this year we also had to take the decision to close our Tullylish branch in Gilford.
Whilst we know this came as a disappointment to our Gilford members, unfortunately the
branch was not being utilised enough to justify the considerable overheads. We would like to
remind our Gilford members that they are very welcome in our Portadown office and their
accounts can also be accessed online, or discussed via telephone with our staff. We would
also like to again place on record our immense thanks to Catherine Arlow for her long
service to Tullylish and its members.

During this year there have been several significant changes within our personnel. Our
compliance officer, Rachel Lavery, decided to move on to pastures new, in which we wish her
every success. Our new management team of Paula Larkin (Manager) and Siobhan Lennon
(Assistant Manager) continue to lead our staff, with the help of Aisling McConville (Office
Supervisor), we have also made several new appointments in the roles of teller, loan officer
and credit controller. Within our board of directors, we have recently accepted the
resignation of Iasmina Vale, due to a possible conflict of interest and we thank her for her
time and contribution to Portadown Credit Union.

For a variety of reasons we decided, during this year, to dispense with the services of the
Wellington organisation. We appointed two new providers to cover our needs. Fintec Ltd
takes responsibility for our computer hardware needs while Progress deals with the core
service. The changeover took place at the beginning of September. There is, obviously, a
period of training and bedding in. We have every confidence that this will be eminently
successful as we approach a full on-line facility. The app has been upgraded leading to a
good response in that it is very user friendly.

The present situation regarding inflation and the spiralling cost of living is bound to have an
effect on all things financial. Your board of directors, management and staff will be keeping
this in mind as we strive to deal in a sensitive way, with the needs and requirements of our
members.
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May I end this address by thanking my fellow directors and other volunteers as well as our
hard working management and staff for all their efforts during this difficult period. I thank
also our internal auditors PGM Chartered Accountants and our external auditors Cleaver
Black. May I also sincerely thank you the members for your continuing support and loyalty.

T Eamonn Fleming.
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TREASURER’S REPORT



The financial report for the year ended 30th September 2022.

This report is for the purpose only of providing an overview of the financial results for the
year. A full set of the audited accounts can be found in the AGM booklet which is available
to view on www.portadowncu.com.

Members' shares amount to £31,039,920, a decrease of £823,939 on 2021 figures. Minor
deposits now stand at £1,481,458.  
I am pleased to report that we have managed to produce a strong set of results for the
financial year ended 30th September 2022.
This year the bad debt write-off amounted to £70,581. The amount of bad debt recovered
during the year was £30,079.05 and this is due of the extensive work being carried out by our
diligent Credit Control team.
The directors are delighted to be recommending a dividend of 0.50% and a loan interest
rebate of 25%. 

We have launched our new Website and Mobile App, available on Google Play and the App
Store, making it easier for you to manage your money ‘on the go’.  All you need to do is
download the Mobile App to securely check your balances, transfer funds between your own
accounts, pay your bills once set up and upload documents to help you secure a loan.

As our income is comprised of the interest received from Members’ loans and to maintain
the current level of benefits such as Dividend and Interest Rebate, we would encourage more
of our members to use our credit union for their borrowing needs and promote our services
to family and friends.

At Portadown Credit Union we understand that sudden unforeseen changes in
circumstances can affect a member’s ability to repay their loan especially in today’s
unpredictable financial climate. Contact our team immediately by phone and speak to a
member of staff, in person or online should you experience any difficulty repaying your loan.

Finally, I would like to thank you, the members of Portadown Credit Union, for your
continued loyal support. I would also like to acknowledge the hard work of my colleagues on
the Board of Directors and various Committees who freely give up their time and expertise. I
wish to take this opportunity to thank the Management Team and Staff for their continuous
hard work and assistance during the year.   

Signed 

Bernadette McGinnell 
Treasurer
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CREDIT COMMITTEE REPORT



The main purpose of the Credit Union is to help members achieve financial independence
through regular saving. Our loan service underpins this by providing a means by which
members can satisfy their day-to-day financial needs without dipping into their hard-earned
savings. Whilst the Credit Union does earn a small amount of interest from banks through
the placement of surplus funds in a range of deposit accounts, the income from lending is its
only significant source of revenue. The Credit Committee is responsible for exercising
oversight of this loan service on behalf of the Board. The current committee has a
membership of three volunteers.

I am pleased to report that during the year the Credit Union issued 2,457 loans, to a value of
£5.31m. The Credit Committee authorised 316 of these loans, to a value of £1,647,116.25
Both the number of loans and the overall volume is showing an increase on last year’s
figures.

We are entering our new financial year with a great deal of uncertainty. The cost-of-living
crisis will undoubtedly impact on both our lending capabilities and our members ability to
repay. Portadown Credit Union continues to provide an ethical lending facility for our
members, utilising credit reference agencies, robust policies and procedures and our unique
knowledge of our members to enable prudent decision making. We remain confident our
members will support us through this difficult time, while we strive to make our services
more accessible with the adoption of a full online loan platform.

I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank our members for their continued
loyalty and our hard-working staff and volunteers for their dedication throughout the year.
Although the next year may prove to be challenging, we are optimistic we can move forward
and grow with the continued unwavering support of our members.

Bryan Murphy
Credit Committee Officer
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CREDIT CONTROL 
COMMITTEE REPORT



The Board of Directors appoint a Credit Control Committee annually, its role is to liaise
with and assist the Credit Control staff; this is achieved through regular meetings, the
outcome of these and subsequent figures are reported to the Board monthly.

The Credit Control Committee, alongside the Credit Control Team, monitor those accounts
which fall into arrears. Members can fall into arrears for various reasons, illness, loss of
employment, bereavement etc. As expected, Covid 19 has continued to affect our members –
additional unpaid time off work, redundancies in a number of local sectors; reducing
household income and therefore loan repayment ability. We urge all members to contact the
office as soon as possible to discuss any repayment difficulties they may be experiencing.  All
discussions will be treated in a private and confidential manner. The Credit Control Team
will endeavour to assist as quickly as possible, whether this involves a temporary
arrangement under ongoing review or, in some circumstances, we may be able to renegotiate
terms and repayments. If a member’s loan account is persistently in arrears, this can have a
negative impact on their credit rating; something we wish to avoid where possible.

For those who do not make contact when they encounter difficulties, the Credit Control
Team monitors accounts on a daily basis. With our recent move to our new software system,
this has provided us with the ability to contact members via text message, which is quick and
cost effective. We also continue to make phone calls, send letters, and have in-person
meetings with members, with the escalation to legal avenues when necessary.

When a debt is thought to be irretrievable, or over 52 weeks in arrears, the Board of
Directors are left with no other choice but to Write this debt off. This year a total of
£70,581.40 was written off. The credit control team, however, continue to liaise with such
accounts and this financial year a total sum of £30,079.05 was retrieved.

As we begin a new financial year, we are acutely aware of the cost of living crisis that
continues to unfold, particularly with rising energy and food costs. This will undoubtedly
have a knock-on effect for our members and indeed for us all.  We would like to remind
members that, should this be affecting their ability to repay their loan, they should contact
us as soon as possible. We are here to help and are working for our community.

Bryan McLaughlin
Credit Control Officer
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MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

The priority of our committee is to encourage potential new members to join our Credit
Union and to ensure that all applicants are eligible for membership.

I am pleased to report that during the financial year ended 30th September 2022, 486 new
members joined Portadown Credit Union.  This brings our total membership to 14,836
consisting of 13,277 adult and 1,559 minor accounts.

Last year saw the introduction of our online member onboarding facility. This platform
enables people to apply for membership through our website or app at any time. This has
proved very successful with 185 members successfully joining using our online service. Both
online and inhouse membership are available to anybody within our common bond and we
are always happy to welcome new members and educate them on the many benefits of credit
union membership.

Portadown Credit Union continues to engage with our local community through sponsorship
and donations. Our annual Art Competition and Schools Quiz held each year for children in
our local area, helps to introduce the Credit Union to our young people, the future of our
local community.

I would remind prospective new members that we are subject to the same Money
Laundering regulations as other financial institutions.  The following documentation must
therefore be provided when joining:

• Valid Photographic Identification (Current Passport or Driving Licence)
• Proof of address (Bank Statement or Utility Bill dated within the last three months)
• For minor accounts (under 16 years old) Valid photographic identification for the
Parent/Guardian and Original long birth certificate for the child will be required.

I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of the Committee to thank the management
and staff for their invaluable assistance during the year.

This Credit Union exists for its members, and it is to the members that we express our
sincere gratitude for your continued steadfast support. 

Bryan Murphy
Chairperson
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Laurelvale Football Club
Maghery GAC
Tir na nog GFC
St Malachy’s Hurling Club
St Mary’s YCFC 
Annagh United Football Club

MARKETING COMMITTEE REPORT



ART COMPETITION 2021
The theme for the ILCU art competition 2021 was “Imagine”. We had fantastic support
from many of the local schools. We thank them for their continued support. We would like to
congratulate all those who entered; the artwork was outstanding. The winner from each
category went on to represent Portadown Credit Union at Chapter level. 

Due to Covid 19, winner prizes were dropped off to their schools,  which then distributed to
the pupils on behalf of Portadown Credit Union.  Winning schools included: Presentation
PS, Derryhale PS, PIPS, Killicomaine JHS and Ballyoran PS.






A selection of our winning artwork above



LOCAL CLUB SUPPORT
Over the course of the year, PCU partnered with many local clubs and erected marketing
boards around their premises. The funds from these marketing deals helped contribute to
the maintenance of premises; in addition to providing new training gear and facilities. 

DONATIONS
Portadown Credit Union hosted a ‘drop-off’ point within our office during December for
food and essential items to be collected for Simon Community NI. We also made a donation
to this amazing charity to help contribute to their mission of ending homelessness in
Northern Ireland.
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Halloween hampers: Winners Chantel Gray and Karen Wright
Christmas hampers: Winners Ashley Gibson and Phyllis Madill
£200 Neeson Fuels oil voucher: Winner Maxine Cusack
£200 school uniform competition: Winner Lee-Anne Gilmore
£200 summer voucher giveaway: Winner Cormac McCann.

In February, a donation was made to Portadown Festival for their 100th Anniversary. 

A donation was also made to the Healthy Kidz Crowdfunder Project which raised funds for
their Portadown Summer Camp, held during July in Portadown People’s Park. Healthy
Kidz summer camps aim to improve the physical, mental and emotional health of all
children through inclusive camps; that leave no child behind – no matter what. 

SOCIAL MEDIA COMPETITIONS 
Throughout the year, we ran both ‘members only’ and ‘open to all’ competitions on our
Facebook Page “Portadown Credit Union”. These included:

We thoroughly enjoy giving back to the local community and especially to our members;
therefore these will continue next year. 

JUNIOR SAVERS WEEK 
During September we ran our Junior Savers week; The sole objective is to encourage and
motivate children to instil positive savings habits. A huge part of the ethos at Portadown
Credit Union is financial education for everyone in the community and we want to ensure
that our future generations are financially educated and empowered.

As part of the week, we introduced a Junior Savers Reward Scheme. Each time a child
lodged money into their account, a sticker is placed on their reward card. Once the 4 stickers
have been collected and the card is complete, the child will receive £5 into their Portadown
Credit Union account. This scheme is running up until Christmas or until our 600 stickers
run out. 

NEW WEBSITE AND APP
As many of you may have noticed, we recently updated our website and app. This was
promoted on our social media pages and website. We no longer use the old “CuMobile” app
therefore if any members still have this, please uninstall. Our new app is called “Portadown
Credit Union” and is available in the Google Play store and the app store for download.
Members will note from our website that the services we provide for them are now
significantly enhanced.

MARKETING COMMITTEE
Sabrina Hagan
Bryan McLaughlin
Geraldine Lawless
Bernadette McGinnell
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Life Insurance on their savings
Loan Protection Insurance on their loans
Disability Insurance
Death Benefit Insurance

INSURANCE OFFICER’S REPORT

One of the most unique benefits Portadown Credit Union can offer its members is a range of
Insurance products through the ILCU. These insurance products are unsurpassed by any
other financial institution.

For many years now, countless individuals and families have received benefits from:

The vast majority of our Members are eligible for Life Insurance on their savings, Disability
Insurance, Death Benefit Insurance and Loan Protection Insurance. All of these areas of
cover are provided by the Credit Union at no extra cost to our Members. 

Sadly, in the past year 83 of our Members have died. Insurance Claims totalling  
were paid out to their nominated beneficiaries.
           This figure included:
·Life Savings of £154,719.33
·Loan Protection Insurance of £46,831.42
·Death Benefit Insurance of £162,000.00

Death Benefit Insurance: No one likes to think about death. But this Insurance cover of
£2,000* can and does help to alleviate some of the distress surrounding a bereavement for
adults and minors. This Death Benefit Insurance is straightforward in that it does not
require a medical. To obtain cover, the Member must have joined the Credit Union before
the age of 70 and be actively at work, or, if not working, be in good health at the time of
joining. Cover will then continue with no upper age limit.

Financial support from these insurance funds can be very important for families at times of
serious illness or death. But to ensure easy access to them, it is essential that each of our
members should complete a Form of Nomination and should continue to update this form
each time their circumstances change e.g., when events such as marriage, separation, divorce
or the death of a partner takes place.

Finally, I want to express my thanks to the Staff of the Credit Union who have assisted me in
every way with the work of the Insurance Administration over the past year. And also, for
collating the figures being presented to you in this Annual Report this evening.

Geraldine Lawless – Insurance Officer

*This amount may change
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE



As a Board of Directors, we are always looking volunteers to assist us in the running of
Portadown Credit Union.  The Credit Union has various committees, as well as the Board of
Directors and therefore new Board and Committee members, which in turn brings new ideas
are always welcomed. Playing a part in any organisation is very rewarding and it gives a
chance to give back to our community. 

Anyone interested in joining the Board, or one of our many committees, please do not
hesitate to contact a Director, or a member of staff.

Geraldine Lawless
Nomination Officer
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RULE AMENDMENTS



The ILCU AGM 2022 took place in April 2022. There were three amendments to the
Standard Rules for Credit Unions (Northern Ireland) arising from that meeting. They are as
follows:

Resolution No. 1
That this Annual General Meeting agrees to amend the wording of Rule 155(2) of the
Standard Rules for Credit Unions (Northern Ireland) by the deletion of “£10,000” and the
replacement of “£20,000” to read as follows: 

For the purposes of the disposal of any property which is the subject of a nomination under
Rule 154, if the nomination was made after 20th April 1967 and at the date of the nominator’s
death the amount of his property in the credit union comprised in the nomination exceeds
£20,000 (or such higher amount as may be substituted under Section 6 (1) of the Administration
of Estates (Small Payments) Act (Northern Ireland) 1967, the nomination shall be valid to the
extent £20,000 (or such higher amount as aforesaid), but not further or otherwise.

Resolution No. 2
That this Annual General Meeting agrees to amend the wording of Rule 156 of the Standard
Rules for Credit Unions (Northern Ireland) by the deletion of “£10,000” and replacement of
“£20,000” to read as follows: 

If any member of the credit union dies and at his death his property in the credit union does not
exceed in the whole £20,000 (or such higher amount as may be substituted under Section 6 (1)
of the Administration of Estates (Small Payments) Act (Northern Ireland) 1967, and is not the
subject of any nomination under Rule 154, then the Board of Directors may, without letters of
administration or probate of any will, distribute that property among such persons as appear to
the Board on such evidence as it deems satisfactory to be entitled by law to receive it.

Resolution No. 3
That this Annual General Meeting agrees to amend the wording of Rule 180(8) of the
Standard Rules for Credit Unions (Northern Ireland) by the insertion of “Loans to
individuals who are corporate members may also be transferred” to read as follows:
 
A credit union may make a loan to a corporate member in accordance with Article 28 of the
Order and such requirements as determined by the Regulators from time to time. Loans to
individuals who are corporate members may also be transferred.
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